
 

 

NOTIFICATION OF EMERGENCY 

UTAH TRANSIT AUTHORITY (UTA) 

 

UTA Police Headquarters HVAC System Failure 

 

UTA noticed a HVAC cooling failure for its Police Headquarters located at 200 West Vine St. 

Murray, UT 84107. A failure of the Mitsubishi VRF System’s cooling module was discovered, 

preventing adequate cooling of the facility.  This failure requires immediate attention to: 1) avoid 

harm, or risk of harm, to the public’s health given the recent three digit temperature heat 

advisories; and 2) prevent the potential further damage to the HVAC system. 

 

On approximately July 5, 2023, UTA sought out a couple of sources to mitigate the cooling 

failure of the HVAC system. In the process, UTA discovered there was an existing State 

Contract MA3371 with UAEC Inc. (dba Utah Engineering) for Commercial HVAC, Controls, 

Related Service. 

A purchase requisition RSS 12383 was issued on July 17, 2023, and a PO was process on July 

21, 2023 against the Utah State Contract MA3371. 

 

Emergency Requested and Approved by: Cherryl Beveridge (Chief Operating Officer) 

. 

 

 

Utah Transit Authority 

Brent Miller (Contract Buyer)  

669 West 200 South 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84101 
  



PO 17085 for this Emergency Order: 

 

 

 


